
 
 

Amended 
Compliance Audit Notice 
 
To:     Candidate Lora Campbell, Public School Trustee, St. Catharines/Niagara-on-the- Lake 
           Applicant John Pula 
 
 cc:  Niagara Compliance Audit Committee Members 
  Board of Trustees, District School Board of Niagara 
 
 
Re: Notice of Compliance Audit Committee meeting – Thursday, July 7, 2011 
 
Please be advised that a Compliance Audit Committee Meeting has been scheduled for 
Thursday, July 7, 2011 at 10:30 a.m. in the Grimsby/Lincoln Room, District School Board 
of Niagara Education Centre, 191 Carlton Street, St. Catharines, Ontario to consider the 
Application for a Compliance Audit received for a compliance audit of Lora Campbell’s election 
campaign finances for the October 25, 2010 election, a copy of which is attached hereto. 
 
The reason for the Application is as follows: 
 

“It appears that the District School Board of Niagara contributed to the election 
campaign in violation of the Municipal Elections Act to the benefit of the candidate’s 
campaign, and the candidate did not declare the contribution.” 

 
Pursuant to the Procedures of the Niagara Compliance Audit Committee, a copy of which is 
attached hereto, please be advised of the following. 
 
 Under Section 8 of the Procedures, the Applicant and the Candidate have the 

opportunity to submit any and all documentation to the Board Secretary at least seven 
(7) days prior to the meeting for distribution to the parties in advance of the meeting. 
The Candidate may respond to the application in writing and same shall be submitted 
to the Secretary of the Board at least four (4) days prior to the meeting for circulation 
with the Agenda. 

 
 
Therefore, we must receive the Applicant’s disclosures by June 30, 2011. The Candidate will 
have until July 3, 2011 to respond in writing and submit same to the Secretary of the Board. 
 
The Agenda for the meeting will be circulated on July 4, 2011. Meetings of the Compliance 
Audit Committee are open to the public. 
 
Please ensure you familiarize yourself with the Procedures of the Niagara Compliance Audit 
Committee in advance of the meeting. 
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A copy of the candidate’s Financial Statement – Auditor’s Report (Form 4) is attached for your 
reference. 
 
If either party fails to attend the meeting the Committee may proceed in the party’s absence and 
the party will not be entitled to further notice in relation to the meeting. 
 
Should you have any questions or require clarification, please contact Warren Hoshizaki, 
Secretary of the Board at 905-641-1550 ext. 54102 or email Karen Bellamy at 
Karen.Bellamy@dsbn.edu.on.ca. 
 
Dated at St. Catharines this 27th day of June, 2011 and sent by electronic mail. 
 
 
       

       
             
      Warren Hoshizkai 
      Director of Education and Secretary of the Board 
      District School Board of Niagara 






















































